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NAPA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Letter 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Shelli Brobst for HOWARD HIMES - Director 
Health & Human Services Administration 

REPORT BY: Shelli Brobst, Contracts Manager - 253-4720 

SUBJECT: Agreement with Community Health Clinic Ole, Inc., doing business as OLE Health 

RECOMMENDATION 

Director of Health and Human Services requests approval of and authorization for the Chair to sign an agreement 
with Community Health Clinic Ole, Inc., doing business as OLE Health for a maximum of $33,800 for the term 
September 15, 2015 through June 30, 2016, with a provision for annual renewal, to provide Medical Director 
services for the County's Alcohol and Drug Services Division. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Approval of the recommended action will enable OLE Health to provide the services of a Medical Director for the 
County's Alcohol and Drug Services Division. The Medical Director will review and approve all client intake and 
treatment documentation including diagnosis, health questionnaires, treatment plans and justification for 
continued services, as well as any and all other documentation required by Title 22 Drug Medi-Cal regulations. The 
services will be provided at the location of Clinic Ole Campus. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Is there a Fiscal Impact? Yes 

Is it currently budgeted? Yes 

Where is it budgeted? Health & Human Services Alcohol & Drug Services 

Is it Mandatory or Discretionary? Mandatory 

Is the general fund affected? No 



 
 

Future fiscal impact: This agreement automatically renews and will be included in future fiscal year 
appropriations. 

Consequences if not approved: If this agreement is not approved, Napa County Health and Human Services, 
Alcohol and Drug Services will not be able to bill Drug Medi-Cal services for 
treatment.  
 

Additional Information: 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of 
Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable. 

 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 

A Medical Director is required to operate an Alcohol and Drug Treatment program and bill Drug Medi-Cal for 
services. Napa County Health and Human Services, Alcohol and Drug Services Division (ADS) and Community 
Health Clinic Ole, dba, OLE Health, agreed to have the current Clinic Ole physician provide Medical Director 
oversight to the ADS Division. The physician is most often ADS clients' primary care physician and, as the Medical 
Director, will already be familiar with the clients. This integration of services will better serve our mutual clients by 
reducing the number of providers the client is required to see and streamlining the medical services.  
 
If approved, this agreement provides for Medical Director oversight of the ADS division. The services will be 
provided at the location of Clinic Ole Campus. 
 
OLE Health is a local vendor. 

 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

None 

CEO Recommendation:  Approve 

Reviewed By: Leanne Link 
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